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April 14, 2020 

 

 

 

Dear West Orange Parents and Guardians: 

 

In our effort to provide assistance to our students during this difficult time, the West Orange Public 

School district has coordinated protocols to support families should anyone at home become ill 

with COVID-19.  Our focus remains on our students that they will continue to receive access to 

caregivers, food, education, and any assistance they would need at all times. 

 

Please contact your physician with any symptoms of illness. If you or a family member is 

confirmed positive or you believe you have COVID-19, please contact your School Nurse.  Your 

School Nurse will reach out to check-in and ascertain any needs that you may have. Our teachers 

have also been directed to report to their School Nurses any information they receive, but we 

encourage you to contact School Nurse and/or building Principal directly. Please know that the 

West Orange Public Schools is committed to our students and families and remains vigilant in our 

efforts to ensure our community health, safety, and well-being. 

 

Please know, we are facing these unprecedented times together and value your collaboration. We 

have provided contact information below should you need to contact your school for assistance 

and support:  

 

School Principal School Nurse 

Betty Maddalena 

Early Learning 

Center 

 

Constance Salimbeno 
csalimbeno@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Linda Connolly Schoner 
lconnollyschoner@westorangeschools.org 

 

Gregory 

Elementary School 
Makeida Estupinan 

mestupinan@westorangeschools.org 

 

Arlene Berghorn 
aberghorn@westorangeschools.org 

 

Hazel Elementary 

School 

 

Ana Marti 
amarti@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Carolyn Ruderman 
cruderman@westorangeschools.org 

 

Kelly Elementary 

School 
Joanne Pollara 

jpollara@westorangeschools.org 
Nancy Feldman 

nfeldman@westorangeschools.org 
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Mt. Pleasant 

Elementary School 
Julie DiGiacomo 

jdigiacomo@westorangeschools.org 
Brianna Grasso 

bgrasso@westorangeschools.org 

Redwood 

Elementary School 

 

Timothy Beaumont 
tbeaumont@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Oluwakemi Aborisade 
oaborisade@westorangeschools.org 

 

St. Cloud 

Elementary School 

 

Eric Price 
eprice@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Shena Brown 
sbrown@westorangeschools.org 

 

Washington 

Elementary School 

 

Marie DeMaio 
mdemaio@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Margi Patel 
mpatel@westorangeschools.org 

 

Edison Middle 

School 

 

Xavier Fitzgerald 
xfitzgerald@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Elizabeth Ramos 
eramos@westorangeschools.org 

 

Liberty Middle 

School 

 

Robert Klemt 
rklemt@westorangeschools.org 

 

 

Rosemarie Tan 
rtan@westorangeschools.org 

 

Roosevelt Middle 

School 

 

Lionel Hush 
lhush@westorangeschools.org 

 

Eleanora Ackerman 
eackerman@westorangeschools.org 

 

West Orange High 

School 

Hayden Moore 
hmoore@westorangeschools.org 

 

Rosalie Dudkiewicz 
rdudkiewicz@westorangeschools.org 

 
Denise Makri-Werzen 

dwerzen@westorangeschools.org 
 

 
 

Sincerely,  

Cheryl Butler 
Cheryl Butler  

Director of Student Personnel Services/School Counseling  

District Anti-Bullying Coordinator 
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